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Members: 
 
Nellie Kaigelak 
Colleen Sovalik 
Alberta Ipalook 
Maryanne Napageak 
Al Strack 
 
Maryanne Napageak & Nellie Kaigelak were sworn in as new SAC members. 
 
Nuiqsut Trapper School Student Store was open for a 3 village VB tournament 
November 9-12. Thanks to Alberta Ipalook , the Student Store advisor,  who is 
working with Junior Achievement to enhance learning opportunities for our 
students. Also thanks to the many individuals who helped make Trapper School’s VB 
tourney a successful and enjoyable event for our community. 
 
The school bus is once again running for morning and afternoon student pickups. 
There is no mid day pickup for ECE students as the bus driver has a teaching 
schedule. Thanks to Candice Gardner for stepping up to drive our bus. 
 
Trapper School’s VB team and coach, Kelly Kemper, received praise for their 
excellent sportsmanship and academic preparation while in Kaktovik for the VB 
regionals. 
 
The Night Rec schedule will be revised to accommodate the start of basketball 
season and is taking input from the community so we can determine the winter 
night rec schedule.  
 
The SAC committee approved a new technology policy for Trapper School school 
students which probits cell phone and other electronic devices being used by 
students witin classrooms. 
 
The NSBSD Voc Tec director, Mark Rosenberry , will be visiting Trapper School to 
explore possible 2nd semester Voc Tec course electives for the 2nd semester of 2018. 
 
Emily Roseberry, principal at Meade River School, will be presenting and 
collaborating with Trapper School on an anti – bullying program . Trapper School 
staff and parents will also be forming a group that will be making weekly visits to 
classrooms speaking with students about positive ways to interact with others. 
 
Trapper School staff is very busy planning for the upcoming Christmas program on 
Dec 8 ,  



 
 
 


